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Shavuot Services   
5777 

 
Erev Shavuot - Tuesday, May 30th 
 Service & Study - Dairy Dessert  

8:00 PM 
 

Shavuot - Wednesday, May 31st 
Morning Service at 

 Temple Bõnai Abraham - 9:00 AM 
 

Evening Service/Yizkor 
At TNT - 8:00 PM 

 
Shavuot/Yizkor - Thursday, June 1st 
Morning Service at TNT - 9:30 AM 

 
Evening Service 

Havdallah at 8:59 PM at your home 
No Evening Service 

TNT General Meeting 
Wednesday, June 7 

 
Minyan at 7:30 PM 
Followed by meeting 

 
Come and see where TNT is 
today, tomorrow and the 

future! 



hǳǊ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ ǎǘŀũ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ  ŀƴŘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ 
ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ōȅ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ 

òOne Brick at a Timeó 
Ponn Family Pathway 

Buy a brick to recognize  
special people or milestones in 
your life, or just honor  
someone you love! 

 

Please join Temple Ner Tamid 
as we secure our future while 
we build a solid foundation! 

 

Contact: 
office@templenertamid.org 

 

We accept  
 

MasterCard 
Visa 

Discover 
 

for your Donations  
& Payments 

 

Please call the office 
 and we would be happy 

to help you! 
 
 
 

Rabbi Richard Perlman 
Temple Ext: 201   rabbi@templenertamid.org 

 Cantor: Stephen Abramowitz 
 Temple Ext: 203   cantor@templenertamid.org 
  

Synagogue Administrator: Beth K. Hoffman  
Temple Ext: 200     office@templenertamid.org 
  

 President: Adele Lubarsky 
  pres@templenertamid.org 

 Vice Presidents:   
 Alan Titelbaum  alan@asmallcreation.com 
 Mimi Levy          mimlevy@hotmail.com 
 Roy Pincus          audioroy@hotmail.com 
 Loretta Band      perryband@aol.com 
                
                               

 Bookkeeper: Linda Swears  
 Temple Ext: 202      ltswears@comcast.net 

 Sisterhood President: Sue Callum 
 scallum16@gmail.com 
  

 Menôs Club President: Larry Malatzky 
 mcpresident@templenertamid.org 

 Torah Fund Cards: Sue Savy  
 (617) 686-7470 suesavy@comcast.net 
 

SHABBAT & SHAVUOT 
CANDLE LIGHTING 

 
Erev Shavuot  

Tuesday, May 30   7:55 PM 
 

Shavuot  
Wednesday, May 31   9:06 PM 

 
Friday, June 2         7:58 PM 
Friday, June 9          8:02 PM 
Friday, June 16        8:06 PM 
Friday, June 23        8:07 PM 
Friday, June 30         8:07 PM 

 
Friday, July 7            8:05 PM 
Friday, July 14          8:01 PM 
Friday, July 21          7:56 PM 
Friday, July 28          7:49 PM 

OFFICE CLOSED 
 

Monday, 
May 29 

Memorial Day 
 

Wednesday, 
May 31 
Shavuot 

 

Thursday, 
June 1 
Shavuot 

 

Tuesday, 
July 4 

Independence 
Day 
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Rabbi Richard Perlman 
 
 
 
An IRS inspector walks into a synagogue and asked to 
see the rabbi. He is shown to the rabbiôs office and is of-
fered a seat. ñRabbi,ò he began, ñI believe a member of 
your synagogue, Mr. Silverberg, stated on his income tax 
return that he donated $50,000 to the synagogue. Tell me, 
Rabbi, is this correct?ò 
 
The Rabbi answered, ñYes, he will.ò Now that the sum-
mer months are upon us, as we begin to approach the 
High Holidays (yup, they are coming sooner than you 
know) it is the right time to think about the promises we 
made to G d last year and to ourselves. All too often we 
walk into the synagogue because we want to make a bar-
gain with God. We do this as a result of an event that just 
happened or that we anticipate. We ask God for health, 
wealth, and the time to enjoy it for us and our families 
and, ñIf you grant that to me, oh God, I will do this or 
that in return.ò 
 
Of course we all know that there is no negotiating with 
God. Just as Mr. Silverberg claimed to have donated the 
$50,000, we often claim that we are good, decent, God 
fearing people. But deep down inside, we know what we 
did not do. We understand that we could have been a lot 
better. But somehow, we think that G d is like the IRS 
and will never know that we do not really deserve to take 
that deduction. The truth of the matter is that we cannot 
fool God and we must be very careful about what we 
want from God. The following story reminds me of the 
importance of understanding how each time we ask God 
for a favor, it may have impact on someone else:  
 
Two Jewish men, Mr. Cohen and Mr. Abrahams sat 
down in a high-class, NY kosher restaurant. Soon a very 
snobbish waiter came over to take their order and said, 
ñSirs, what can I get you?ò 
ñA glass of orange juice,ò said Mr. Cohen. 
ñA glass of orange juice for me too,ò said Mr. Abrahams. 
ñBut please make sure the glass is clean.ò 
The waiter takes the order and walks away angry that his 
professionalism was challenged so. Eventually, he comes 
back with two glasses of orange juice. 
ñSo,ò the waiter asks, ñwhich one of you wanted the 
clean glass?ò 
 
Have a great and enjoyable summer. Have a summer 
filled with peace and fun times with family and friends, 
Please, remember though that God gives us these beauti-
ful days to enjoy and that He is always here and not on 
vacation waiting to hear from us. Please make sure that 

when we ask God for something, we always remember to 
thank Him for doing right by us in the context of world in 
which we live, a world that all of us are effecting change. 
Let us prepare for the great opportunity to repent after 
summer ends by maintain the practice in doing so every 
day, by praying and coming to services, yes even during 
the summer as we continue to live our lives while still 
appreciating all our beloved gifts, always. Oh, and as far 
as Mr. Silverberg, who stated on his income tax return 
that he donated $50,000 to the synagogue, has anybody 
seen him? we really could use that pledge to maintain our 
beloved TNT. Yup, the glass will always be clean if we 
remember that it always must be.  
 
Lôhitraot, Rabbi Perlman     

 

Rabbi Perlman takes TNT 
To Israel! 

 
 
 
 
 

May 27, 2018 -  
June 7, 2018 
(Tentative dates) 

 
If you have never been to 
Israel or you are returning, 
Join us for an experience 

of a lifetime! 
  

 Details to follow soon 
 

Contact the Rabbi if you 
are interested in this trip! 
rabbi@templenertamid.org 



  
 
 

Holiness in Many Forms 
 

Then a spirit lifted me up, and I heard  
behind me the voice of a great rushing: 
'Blessed be the glory of the LORD from  

G-dôs place.   Ezekiel 3:12  
 
This Shavuot, I will be teaching a class as part of 
the traditional Tikkun Leil Shavuot, traditionally an 
all-night study session. (Back in my lay leadership 
days, I taught a class at the vaunted 3am slot, at my 
Conservative shul in San Francisco).  The class will 
focus on the formation of the Kedushah (holiness), 
the third section of the Amidah, both on Shabbat 
and weekdays.  The texts of this prayer emanate 
from a myriad of sources, from Isaiahôs celestial 
vision to Ezekielôs ascension through a spirit, to the 
unadulterated joy of Psalm 146.   
 
When I started exploring ideas for this class, I start-
ed thinking about the ways holiness has entered my 
Cantorial life these past few months.  I felt Kedu-
shah back on March 26th, as I joined the Brothers 
Perlman to musically honor the memories of their 
parents, whose presence I could distinctly feel in 
the sanctuary.  I felt Kedushah  back in April, as we 
welcomed 174 people (two babies!) to create a 
community of prayer, celebration, and food at our 
first first night Passover Seder.            
 
On May 3rd, I felt holiness at Mayyim Hayyim, as 
Sharon Adler prepared to step into the Mikvah and 
complete her journey to become a member of our 
faith.  As her whole family, along with Rabbi Perl-
man, TTSôs Rabbi Kudan and myself, waited in the 
foyer, our voices ringing out ñSiman tov, Mazal 
tovò had never sounded sweeter.  Donôt forget that 
Shavuot also relates the story of our first Jew-by-
Choice, Ruth the Moabite, who journeys to Bethle-
hem with her beleaguered mother-in-law, Naomi.  
Come to Shavuot morning services and you can 
both read and hear the book of Ruth.   
 
I hope to find holiness through the eyes, ears and 
smiles of many new and familiar faces, as Rabbi 
Perlman and I kick off our Open House weekend 
June 9th with the ñGone Too Soonò musical Shab-
bat service (moved from April).  I am thankful that 
my voice has completely recovered from my cough, 
and I can pay proper tribute to Bobby Darin, Jim 
Croce, Jackie Wilson and others.   

And one week later, on Friday, June 16th, we will 
instill holiness in the dignified institution of inaugu-
rating new and existing officers to the various arms 
of TNT. Mazal tov to Adele Lubarsky for a fabu-
lous year, and I eagerly anticipate the one to come.   
 
I realize that summer has a different, more relaxed 
feel at Temple Ner Tamid, as we move the Shabbat 
services to the cozier conference room, and we typi-
cally eschew ties and other formal wear.  Nonethe-
less, I look forward to finding opportunities to lo-
cate holiness in our prayers, BBQ dinners, family 
celebrations and musical moments at Temple Ner 
Tamid this summer.    

 
I wish you a sun-drenched, spiritually charged sum-
mer, and please tell me where and when you find 
holiness!   

 
Bôsimcha,  
Cantor Steve  

Cantor Stephen Abramowitz 

Please join us for the 
Peabody Community 

Service 
Friday, June 2 
At TNT  
8:00 PM 

Todah Rabah 
 

To Debby & Alan Pransky & 
Family for donating 
Selichot Books to TNT 
For the beginning of our 

High Holy Days 
 



President, Adele Lubarsky 
 
  
 

Shalom 
 
This weekend has been spectacular for our Temple 
Ner Tamid community. On Friday evening, we hon-
ored our High School graduates awarding them with 
many scholarship dollars. Thank you to our Temple 
arms and to individual families for their generosity. 
Mazel Tov to the students and their families. 
 
On Saturday, I was honored to attend the Auf Ruf of 
Barry Kaufman to his fianc® Amanda Dropkin. Es-
ther and Neal Kaufman have been active TNT mem-
bers for many years. Barry is a ñproductò of our 
Nursery School and Religious School and was an 
active member of TNT USY. Mazel Tov to the 
Kaufman and Dropkin families. 
 
And on Sunday, I watched as 11 young profession-
als showed off their bowling skills with Rabbi Perl-
man. What a fun weekend! 
 
May and June are busy months at TNT. We wel-
come back our Florida winter residents while others 
are preparing their children for the trip of a lifetime 
to Israel or to a fun filled summer camp adventure.  
At TNT, we have several Shavuot events planned 
with an evening of study on May 30th. Yizkor will 
be recited the evening of May 31st and the morning 
of June 1st. Shavuot commemorates the revelation of 
the Torah on Mt. Sinai. We read the Book of Ruth 
because the story highlights one womanôs choice to 
join the Jewish people and accept the Torah. 
 
Did you know there are special events planned for 
four different Friday night Shabbat services? We 
begin June as we host the Peabody Jewish Commu-
nity Service on June 2nd, Open House weekend be-
ginning with a BBQ on June 9th, Installation and 
Shabbat dinner on June 16th, and a Meditation Ser-
vice on June 23rd. More information can be found in 
this bulletin. 
 
Our busy event filled temple will not slow down 
during the summer. Rabbi Perlman will continue his 
monthly Lunch and Learn program and Sunday 
morning study. We will bring back Sundaes on Sun-
days, continue to offer folks opportunities to attend 
parlor meetings with Rabbi Perlman, and begin to 
plan for 5778. I encourage you to share programs 
you want us to offer.  
 

I want to take this opportunity to thank everyone for 
their support this year. It has been an honor serving 
as president of TNT. A special thank you to my ex-
ecutive board, Rabbi Perlman, and Cantor Steve. To 
Heather LeDoyt, Alan Titelbaum, Jeff Silverman, 
Larry Malatzky, and Sue Callum, I will miss your 
words of wisdom on the executive board.  Also, 
thank you to the board of directors. We will miss 
Jeff Schultz and Shari Robbins. Thanks also to Lin-
da, Beth, and Osvaldo. And finally, our Templeôs 
success this year is thanks to you, our members for 
enthusiastically supporting our congregation. 
 
Have a wonderful summer. 
Adele  

HELP WANTED! 
 

If you are available to 
help with set up  
and / or clean-up  

for the  
following Friday  
Shabbat events 

 
 

June 2nd 
Jewish Community Service 

 

June 9th 
Open House BBQ 

 

June 16th 

TNT Installation 
 

June 23rd 
Meditation Service 

  
Please contact Adele 

Lubarsky 
lubarskya@hotmail.com  
508-527-5440 

mailto:lubarskya@hotmail.com


Sisterhood Menôs Club, Larry Malatzky 
 
 

 
I can't believe I am writing my last Sisterhood 
article. These past 2 years have flown by. I want 
to thank my Board for all their help and commit-
ment to TNT Sisterhood. I couldn't have asked 
for a better group of women to work with. I also 
want to thank everyone that attended our pro-
grams and helped.  
 
On June 8 we are having a game night. We are 
looking for people to help shop and prepare. If 
you are available on Wednesday June 7 or 
Thursday June 8, please let me know.  
 
Don't forget to save September 13 for our Torah 
Fund dinner honoring our incoming President, 
Wendy Gershlak. More info to follow.  
 
Congratulations to all our graduating Seniors 
that we're honoring in May and to Jocelyn Zim-
merman, Sisterhood scholarship recipient.  
 
Thanks again and have a great summer.  
 
Warmly, 
Sue  
 

 
 
 
This year has been another eventful one and I 
would like to thank the entire Menôs Club board 
and membership for all of the good work you 
have done for the Menôs Club, the Temple and 
the community. We have held several successful 
programs throughout the year and Iôm sure that 
the Menôs Club will have a great year 2017-2018 
with the new slate of officers so stay tuned for 
exciting things to come. Donôt forget that we 
have our last Texas Hold em before the summer 
on Monday June 5th. Even if you have never 
joined us, please attend for a friendly game of 
poker and a great meal! 
 
Congratulations to our Menôs Club Scholarship 
award winners - Jayme Callum, Sara Feinstein, 
Sam Gottsegen, Rachel Gross, Hannah Kemp, 
Michael Landau, Sophie Silverman and Lexie 
Zammer. The Menôs Club is proud of all that 
you have already accomplished and we wish you 
continued success in college and beyond. 
 
Thank you to everyone that purchased a ticket 
and supporting the Menôs Club limited raffle. 
We will draw the winners at the TNT general 
meeting in June. The money raised helps support 
the Menôs club and the needs of the Temple.  
 
Wishing you all a safe and fun vacation season.  
 
L'hitraot, 
Larry 

TODAH RABAH! 
 

Thank you for your  
generous donations of 
household goods that were 

donated to the  
Inn-Between! 

 
Sue Savy & Rummage 

Committee  
 
 

TODAH RABAH! 
 

To the  
Israeli Dance Group 
for their generous  

donation of a new table 
to TNT! 



MAZEL TOV!  
Roz and Marvin Jacobsonôs daughter, Etanaôs marriage to Geoff Bent 
Esther & Neal Kaufmanôs son, Barryôs marriage to Amanda Dropkin 
Adler Family on entering the ñJewish Mishpachaò in a formal setting, 
the entire TNT Congregational Family welcomes you with open arms! 

 

GET WELL 
Ellen Chmara         Steve Chamuel        Stephen Goldberg   
Barry Silverman         Amy Karas        Barbara Pickard 

 
  

 KIDDUSH & ONEG SPONSORS 
 

Sisterhood & Menôs Club 
 

 To share your news or if you are interested in sponsoring an Oneg Shabbat or Kiddush 
Luncheon  in honor of a special occasion, Contact: office@templenertamid.org 
************************************************************************************* 

Summer office begins on Monday, June 19, 2018 
Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM                Friday 9:00 am - Noon 

 
 
 
 
 

Every Monday Evening 
6:15 PM ï 7:15 PM 

 
Instructor: Jenn Pomerantz 

Co-sponsored by  
Temple Ner Tamid & NSJCC 
Only $5.00 per class 

Call Arlyne Greenspan  
at 978-471-5520 for more info 

 
ISRAELI DANCE GROUP 
 TUESDAY NIGHTS AT 

8:00 PM 
DONATION $2.00 
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 

Bulletin Disclaimer: 
 

Please forgive any mistakes that 
are  printed in this Bulletin. 
We try hard to get the  
information correct. 

 
If you would like to help proof 
read the Bulletin, please call 

the office. 

PILATES  
Sunday Mornings 10:30 AM 
Bring your own yoga mat 

 
 
 
 

Instructor: Jenn Pomerantz 
$40 for a 5 class punch card 
More info: arlyneg@nsjccc.org 



     

   The Pransky Financial Group 
        

ARE YOU TRAVELING?? 

PROBLEMS HAPPENĈ 
 

Now offering Worldwide Travel Insurance 
from one of the leading global providers 

 
for informationé 

Contact Alan Pransky      alan@pranskyfinancial.com 
617-538-0058 
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We are still Collecting! 
Save Cancelled Postage Stamps For  
the Holocaust Stamps Project! 

 
 
 
Students, staff, parent volunteers, and friends of Foxborough 
Regional Charter School have been saving, trimming, and count-
ing cancelled postage stamps since 2009 as part of a Community 
Service Learning initiative, the Holocaust Stamps Project. 
 
Five years ago, an ambitious goal was set ï to collect 11 million 
stamps to visually illustrate the enormity of that number of chil-
dren, women, and men having been killed as a result of preju-
dice, racism, and discrimination by the Nazi regime. Six million 
Jewish people and five million others considered by Germanyôs 
dictator to be ñenemies of the Stateò are being honored and me-
morialized by each of the collected stamps. 
 
Thousands of the stamps are being used, by small groups of tal-
ented middle and high school FRCS students, to create a series 
of 18 unique collage pictures that reflect causes and effects of the 
Holocaust. Long-term plans are for a public venue to be found 
where the entire collection of stamps can be permanently dis-
played in a custom designed acrylic sculpture, along with the 
whole collage series. As of January 4, 2017, more than 8,788,289 
stamps had been counted, but there is a long way to go before the 
goal is reached. 

 

Need more  
business? 

Place your ad here! 
Call the office for 
more info 



WHY SCHELP TO BROOKLINE? 
VISIT THE SISTERHOOD 

 GIFT SHOP  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more info: 
Contact Ethel Babner  
978-531-8605 

Come and check it out! 
TNTõs Lending Library 

  
 
 
 
 

Hope you have been enjoying 
the TNT Lending Library  

located in the Temple Lobby. 
 

We are in the need of  
current books to add  
to our selection. 

 
Please call Beth 

In the office for more 
information 


